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Regional Aging Advisory Committee (RAAC)

Minutes July 11, 2022

Minutes

Monday July 11, 2022
10:00 a.m.

RAAC Members in Attendance:

Walter LaRoque, Chairman (Lenoir County)

Woody Brinson (Duplin County)

Darrell Grubbs (Duplin County)

Donna Grubbs (Duplin County)

Elliot Ashburn (Greene County)

Matthew Brinkley (Jones County)
Elaine Patterson (Lenoir County)

Ann Holton (Pamlico County)
Pat Prescott (Pamlico County)

Jimmie Ford (Wayne County)

Linda Harper (Wayne County)

RAAC Members in Attendance by Zoom:

Victor Heinrich (Carteret County)

Jean Garner (Greene County)

Sandra Crane (Onslow County)
ECCAAA Staff in Attendance:

Heather O’Connor, AAA Director

January Brown, Deputy Aging Director

Kim Baker, Lead Aging Programs Consultant

Colby Smith, Regional Ombudsman

David Bone, ECC Executive Director

1. Call to Order, welcome – Walter LaRoque, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:09 a.m. Walter LaRoque requested all participants identify themselves when speaking.

2. Adopt Agenda – Walter LaRoque, Chairman. The agenda was adopted as written.
3. Approval of Minutes – April 11, 2022 (attached) - Walter LaRoque, Chairman. The motion     to approve minutes was accepted.
4. Directors Report – Heather O’Connor, AAA Director
a. Budget FY 22/23 – Director Heather O’Connor reviewed the county allocation handout. The changes from last fiscal year to this fiscal year were discussed. There was a decrease in funding across the state. Each county is broken down by the state funding formula and matches. Hold Harmless was discussed. The Hold Harmless was implemented by the state for FY 22/23 so that no county is dropped below 95% of the previous year’s budget. YTD for FY 21/22 allocation sheet reviewed for HCCBG and FCSP. It shows how many units and how many clients were served. Evidence Based Programs is not on the sheet due to the programs reporting. The classes are counted not people in ARMS. ARMS closes today so Heather will be working on moving funds around to cover overspending for year-end. Heather advised that ECCAAA will be doing direct FCSP services and providing respite vouchers for Carteret, Craven. Jones, and Pamlico. Heather advised that we have a new provider in our region for this fiscal year in Craven County. Veterans Services is looking at doing Options Counseling this year and the hope is that it will happen throughout the state.
b. Introduction of ECC Executive Director David Bone. Mr. Bone spoke to the members. He recently was the County Manager in Davie County. Prior to Davie County, he was the County Manager of Martin County. He has also had experiences as Town Manager in several eastern North Carolina towns. He has served about 20 years in local government on the county and municipal side. He is excited to work together to increase our services.

5. Staff Reports – ECC-AAA Staff

FCSP - Reviewed FCSP handout for Aging activities from the past few months.

· Aging staff have provided and participated in Dementia Live Simulations, training for first responders and Caregiver Workshops.


HCCBG - Reviewed the Regional Demographic handout. 
· Discussed that the information is basis off the information that providers put into the ARMS system. Explained that some providers are servicing clients in other counties, but ECCAAA is working with those providers.

 Ombudsman - Reviewed handout.

· Discussed Community Advisory Committee (CAC) volunteers and the positions open throughout the region. They are down volunteers because of COVID. The new CAC training requirements were discussed. There is a required 36 hours of training for certification.
· If you see a facility is short staffed or receive a compliant about a facility being short staffed, report that to the state. The Ombudsman can help a resident make a compliant to the state on their behalf and/or give the client the state phone number to make a complaint. Staffing is one of the number one complaint they receive.
IID - 
· ECCAAA has had to be flexible with the class number requirements due to COVID. Our region received a decrease in allocations for FY 22/23. ECCAAA took the decrease, and our providers received all the funds they requested. ECCAAA no longer has a IIID coordinator.
6. County Comments – RAAC Members 

Carteret – No report 

Craven- No report

Duplin – Woody Brinson: They celebrated Volunteer Appreciation Week by recognizing 96 volunteers. They hosted a Senior Fun Day Elder Abuse event during Older Americans Month with 203 participants. They recognized and hosted a reception for three 2022 Governors Volunteer Award recipients. They held a community dementia event. The Alzheimer Caregiver Support Group continues to meet monthly. Arthritis Exercise classes are ongoing at the senior center. They are also handing out fans as part of Operation Heat Relief.

Greene – Elliott Ashburn: They changed their meal provider. They were having complaints and the new vendor is wonderful. The food is better prepared and a better quality. BINGOCIZE is held twice a week. The Aging Planning and Advisory Boards meet every other month. 

Jones- Jerol Bryant: no new report. Heather O’Connor gave information on an event Jones County had. They held a large Elder Abuse Event in June that included horse carriage rides, food, and entertainment. 

Lenoir – Walter LaRoque: They celebrated Older Americans Month with an event at Grainger Stadium. They had a Mother Daughter Tea event. The seniors went to the Pine Knoll Shores Aquarium in May. The line dancers performed for them. An Elder Abuse Awareness Walk was held at Pearson Park in June.

Onslow – Sandra Crane: The senior center is handing out fans. They just went through the SCOPE certification and received a recertification as a Senior Center of Excellence. The senior center held an Elder Abuse Awareness walk in June. They are excited about the new senior center. They are working on the new location and the plans. 

Pamlico – Pat Prescott: Pamlico County has had an increase in meal services due to extra van transportation. There are some volunteer groups working throughout the county (4-5 gentleman) to build ramps. Ramps are being funded through donations.

Wayne – Jimmie Ford: The senior center has trained staff for the Senior Planet Program. The senior center will be hosting classes for older adults and how to use computers. The senior center has two students that are meeting with seniors weekly to assist them with their events. The senior center held an Elder Abuse Symposium in the month of June for the community. The senior center held a CPR class for seniors, started a gardening group, and held a variety show. The senior center will be starting BINGOCIZE classes in July. They also had an ice cream social, and many more events.

Additional Comments/Concerns- Non currently 

7. Meeting Calendar Date: October 10, 2022
8. Adjourn-Walter LaRoque, Chair adjourned the meeting at 11:53 a.m.
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